

TROOP 243
December 12, 2005
Boy Scouts of America

Chartered by St. Barnabas Catholic Church

3044 Hikes Lane           Louisville, Ky  40220

Dear parents and friends of Troop 243, 

1. Troop Outings.  There will be no camping trip this month; instead we will have two day outings:  The first is a trip to the skating rinks on December 17th.    We will meet at Champs Roller Skating Rink on Lyndon Lane and skate from 1:00 – 5:00 PM.  Later that evening we will meet at the Alpine Ice Skating Rink on Gardiner Lane at 7:30 PM.  
On December 30th, we will be leaving St. Barnabas at approximately 10:00 p.m. for Paoli Peaks for an overnight skiing trip.  We should return to St. Barnabas at approximately 7:30 a.m. Saturday morning.  Families are invited to attend all of these activities during the month.  Fees for all of these activities will be determined based on how many attend.
2. Troop Meetings.  Wednesdays.  

Dec 7, 7 PM – Meeting at St. Barnabas
Dec 14, 7 PM – Patrol Meetings this week, No Troop Meeting
Dec 21, 7 PM – Meeting at St. Barnabas

Dec 28, 7 PM – No Troop Meeting
3. Scouting for Food.  Thank you to everyone who helped with Scouting for Food this year!  All of the food collected went to the SEAM food bank to help those in need.
4. Scout Account Statement – Enclosed is a current statement for accounts with activity.  If you have questions please contact Kevin Dougherty phone:  243-8406, email:  KevinLDougherty@hotmail.com.

5. Flower Sale Planning Meeting.  It’s time to start planning for the 2006 Flower Sale!  We will hold our first general meeting during the month of January.  Everyone who wants to help is welcome!  We have several open positions with various responsibilities, time commitments, etc.  The more people who are involved mean less work and responsibility to any one individual.  Look for details in the January newsletter.
6. Troop Leadership.  The Troop has openings for Assistant Scoutmaster – Patrol Advisor.  This person assists the Patrol Leader, guides the Patrol Members, evaluates the Patrol Leader and reinforces leadership skills.  Patrol Advisors need to attend most Troop/Patrol meetings, outings and service projects.  There are also openings for Merit Badge Coordinator and several Merit Badge Counselors.  If you are interested in any of these positions, please contact Jerry Zimmerer.
Yours in Scouting,
Jennifer Wahle
Troop Committee Secretary
The mission of Boy Scout Troop 243 is to prepare young men to make ethical choices based on the values in the Scout Oath and Law and to develop skilled leaders who encourage others to do the same.

Visit our website at http://www.iglou.com/troop243


